DATE FILED 05/04/2021 12:21:59 PM

CHRISTINE HALLORAN TOWN CLERK EASTON CT

Legal Notice/Easton, CT

The Easton Zoning Board of Appeals held IN-PERSON a public hearing Monday, May 3, 2021, on the following appeal. The Zoning Board of Appeals closed the public hearing, but delayed the decision on this appeal to another IN-PERSON Special Meeting to be held on Monday, May 17, 2021, at 5:30pm at the Samuel Staples Elementary School Cafetorium, 515 Morehouse Road.

Appeal of Z-20-5388, Zoning Permit issued to Sueide Sahla, 59 Tranquility Drive, Easton, CT. The current owner is the Connecticut State Police Barracks Trust. An appeal of the decision of the Zoning Enforcement Officer to issue a Zoning Permit for property located at 59 Tranquility Drive for a 10' x 10' slaughterhouse with sink and separate septic, was filed by Charles J. Willinger, Jr., Esquire, of Willinger, Willinger & Bucci, P. C. It was announced at the close of the public hearing that the decision would be made at a Special Meeting to be held on May 17, 2021. This Meeting will be held IN-PERSON at the Samuel Staples Elementary School Cafetorium, 515 Morehouse Road at 5:30pm.

A copy of the appeal is on file in the Easton Town Clerk's Office and on-line at: eastonct.gov, Zoning Board of Appeals.

Dated this 4th day of May by John Harris, Chairman, Easton Zoning Board of Appeals

Please place in the May 7, 2021 issue of the Fairfield Citizen.